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Violent Person vs. Violent Offender 
 
NCIC Violent Person 
The Violent Person File (VPF) was designed to alert law enforcement officers that an individual they are encountering 
may have the propensity for violence against law enforcement. 
 
An entry into the VPF should be made when at least one of the following criteria has been met: 
 

• Offender has been convicted for assault or murder/homicide of a law enforcement officer, fleeing, resisting 
arrest, or any such statute which involves violence against law enforcement. 

• Offender has been convicted of a violent offense against a person to include homicide and attempted homicide. 
• Offender has been convicted of a violent offense against a person where a firearm or weapon was used. 
• A law enforcement agency, based on its official investigatory duties, reasonably believes that the individual has 

seriously expressed his or her intent to commit an act of unlawful violence against a member of the law 
enforcement or criminal justice community. 

 
Message Key (MKE) Codes 

 
 
 

 
 

VIOLENT PERSON LEADS NUMBER IDENTIFER IS “L” . 
These records are entered into LEADS and NCIC. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Murderer/Violent Offender Against Youth (located in the Sex Offender file) 
Any person required to register as a Murderer/Violent Offender Against Youth as defined in the Murder and Violent 
Offender Against Youth Registration Act (730 ILCS 154/5).   
 
Violent offenders are entered into the sex offender file using one of the below message keys: 
 

 
 
 

MURDERER/VIOLENT OFFENDER AGAINST YOUTH LEADS NUMBER IDENTIFIER IS “X”. 
These records are entered into LEADS only. 

 
If you have any questions or need help, please contact the ISP Help Desk ISP.HelpDesk@illinois.gov or at 866/LEADS-00 
(866/532-3700). 
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